
Advisory #2013-1

Board of Ethics - City of Stamford
888 Washington Boulevard
P.O. Box 10152

Stamford CT 06904-2152

June 13,2013

Mr. Daniel Colleluori, Supervisor
CITY OF STAMFORD

Solid Waste and Recycling

Re: Request for Advisory Opinion

Dear Mr. Colleluori:

Thank you for your submission of March 18, 2013 requesting an Advisory Opinion from the Board
of Ethics (the "Board"), and for attending the Board's April 10, 2013 meeting to respond to inquiries
concerning that request.

You have stated that your agency would like to hire Marc Otgera as a laborer to fill a Transfer
Station position. Marc Orgera is the son of Ernie Orgera, the City's Director of Operations (the "Director").
You have requested our opinion that this hiring would not. given his relationship to the Director, violate tlie
Stamford MunicipalCode of Ethics(the "Code").

It is the Board's opinion that hiring Marc Orgera as described herein would not violate the Code.
Thisopinion issubject to thequalifications andcaveats discussed below.

BOARD INQUIRIES

This opinion relies upon information provided in your submission and your comments atthe April 10
public meeting, as well as information received in a May 8, 2013 public meeting. Attendees at the May 8
meeting included Joseph Capalbo, the City's Director of Legal Affairs, and Emmet Hibson, the City's
Director of Human Resources, whose comments were most helpful concerning the City's hiring policies.
This opinion is strictly limited to the information stated herein, and any change in that infonnation could
dictate a different finding.

RELEVANT CODE PROVISIONS

In relevant part:

Code Section 19-4 prohibits officers from having personal orimmediate family interests that conflict
with the proper discharge oftheir duties orcreate adivided loyalty that might impair their judgment. It deems
a conflict to exist whenever anofficer will more likely thannot benefit, disproportionately from other citizens
ofthe City, directly orindirectly, from a decision over which they have influence-, and

Forfurtherinformation, contact Cheryl Bader, Chair, 888Washington Boulevard, Stamford. CT 06904-2152
(203) 977-5032 or email cbader0ci.stamford.ct. us






